North Luffenham Parish Council

Minutes of Parish Council Meeting on Monday, 18" October at 7.30
pm at North Luffenham Community Centre

Present: Clirs Smith, Cade and Barsby.

139/21 Apologies were received from Cllrs Anker, Burrows, Canham,
Marsh & Sewell, & CoCllr Bool

140/21 No Declarations of Interest were declared

141/21 There were 4 members of the public present. A member of the
public gave a presentation on the feasibility of wind turbines and
solar panels to be placed on the runways of St George's
Barracks.

A resident asked about the hedges overhanging in various
places. She was advised that the best way was to report the
issues at ‘Fix my Street’ on the RCC website.

142/21 Minutes of Meeting on 13" September were
approved and signed.

143/21 Chairman’s Report - Cllr Smith advised that he had hoped to
have discussion on the Neighbourhood Plan which included Local
Green Spaces. However with only three parish councillors
present he felt that it would not do justice to the policy
proposals. It was suggested that they should be discussed at an
EGM.

144/21 Correspondence - Clerk
Letter received from the Lord Lieutenant of Rutland on the
celebrations of the Queen's Platinum Jubilee.
CIL money of £1745.26 to be received on land adjacent to 10
Glebe Road

145/21 Finance Report — Clerk. As Clir Burrows was not in attendance
the reconciliation will be reviewed at the next parish council



meeting. (Clir Barsby advised that the finances were reconciled
and up to date).

Approval given to purchase USBs up to £15 as the previous ones
had been misplaced.

146/21 Planning — ClIr Burrows was not in attendance.
There is a proposal of ‘demolition of garage and replace with a
single-story side extension’ on 6, Station Road. Cllr Smith
advised that the could be an issue with parking on the road but
other residents parked on the road and there was off road
parking available. The proposal would not be objected to.

147/21 Update NLPC Policy documents on PC computer and website
-Cllr Smith will liaise with Clir Burrows

148/21 Proposed amendment to the Risk Strategy - Clir Marsh was not
in attendance and will present an amended version for approval
at the next meeting

149/21 To receive and consider the report on the Community Centre
Cllr Cade stated that there was to be a meeting on 25" October.

The Clerk has been in touch with Zen and a proposal has been
agreed. FTTP will be installed in the first 2 weeks of November
Display screen: Cllr Burrows to advise at the next meeting

150/21 Update from the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group — Proposal
to be discussed at an EGM ‘to approve Parish Council land to be
designated as Local Green Spaces.

151/21 Update on progress of installation of benches -
Cllr Smith confirmed that an order has been placed and
awaiting delivery.

152/21 Meeting closed at 20:15.

Date of next meeting - Monday 22" November at
7.30 pm.

Barry Read.
Parish Clerk
26-10-21












